This material is part of a collection that documents the harassment, discrimination, and retaliation perpetrated against Alaska's women research scientists
by their supervisor, with full knowledge (and arguably, "tacitapproval”) of their federal employer, the USDA Agricultural Research Service (ARS)

Subject: FW: Your Questions re Transfer to Kodiak
Date: Wednesday, February 17,2010 9:50 AM

From: Bower, Cindy <Cindy.Bower@ars.usda.gov>
To: "Bechtel, Peter" <Peter.Bechtel @ARS.USDA.GOV>

Wow, Alberto lied when he told us the PADI was not secret. Turns out it's for
management use only. Oh well, good to know, | guess.

CKB

From: Hammond, Andrew

Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2010 9:41 AM
To: Bower, Cindy

Cc: Whalen, Maureen; Scardina, Charmaine
Subject: Your Questions re Transfer to Kodiak

February 17, 2010

SUBJECT: Your Questions re Transfer to Kodiak
TO: Cindy Bower

FROM: Andrew C. Hammond, Area Director

| received your email to me of February 12, 2010 and | received a copy of your email to
Charmaine Scardina with the same date, which was forwarded to me by Maureen Whalen who
was copied on that email.

In your email to me, you requested a copy of the PADI (Program Adjustment Decision Item)
document regarding planned relocation of the Aquaculture Project from Fairbanks to Kodiak.
In your email to Charmaine Scardina, you requested the name and contact information for the
ARS Civil Rights person who reviewed and approved the PADI. You will be receiving in the
coming weeks a letter with all the relevant information regarding relocation to Kodiak along
with information about who to contact if you have questions. The PADI document itself is for
management use only.

ANDREW C. HAMMOND
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Area Director

USDA, ARS, PWA

800 Buchanan St.

Albany, CA 94710-1105

Voice: (510) 559-6060

Fax: (510) 559-5779

Cell: (510) 684-6450

E-mail: andrew.hammond@ars.usda.gov
<mailto:andrew.hammond@ars.usda.gov>

Page 2 of 2



